
Greetings from Hartley Nature Center,

We hope you and yours are staying safe and healthy, and finding time to get out and enjoy nature 
during this stressful time. Over the last several weeks, Hartley staff have been working hard to 
examine the feasibility of our summer camp season and to develop contingency plans related to 
COVID-19 program modifications. Our planning and decision making has been informed by CDC 
recommendations and guidance from the Department of Health, in consultation with local experts.

After careful consideration, given the current circumstances and information surrounding COVID-
19, we have made the difficult decision to cancel camp and all other programs through July 5. 
As circumstances and state and federal guidelines evolve, we will assess and decide upon the viability
of camp programming beyond July 5.

We know the ramifications from COVID-19 have been swift and devastating to so many families, 
livelihoods and businesses. As we navigate cancellations and program refunds, our aim is to support 
families, while asking those who are able to consider supporting Hartley. As such, we have three 
available options for you to consider:

1. Full refund 
2. Apply all or a portion of your program fee to camp next summer.
3. Donate all or a portion of your program fee to Hartley. (As a non-profit that relies on program income 

and individual and corporate donations, a donation would greatly help us weather this unprecedented 
disruption to our primary funding sources.)   

As a special thank you from us, any family choosing option 2 or 3 at the $100 level or above 
will be able to register for 2021 camps prior to our public registration date.

For camp registrations beyond July 5, families may wait until we decide upon the viability of 
programming or may choose to immediately exercise any of the above options.

Next steps:

For those registered for camp before July 5, please let us know how you would like to proceed by May
15 by responding to this email. For camp registrations after July 5, we will continue to hold your 
registration slot and fee until a final decision has been made or until we hear from you.

Thanks for your understanding and flexibility during this difficult time. While we are crestfallen by the 
cancellation of camp for June and early July, and sorry for the disruption this will cause you and your 
family, our top priority is the safety of your children, our staff, and the broader community.

We will continue to communicate with you as we know more information.

Warmly,

 
Tom O’Rourke                        Tiffany Smith
Executive Director                  Education Director


